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Joseph Tringali 

Re: Notice of Proposed Revocation: 
Emergency Medical Technician (EMT) Certification # 573966 
Investigation Control # 2019-0130V 

Dear Mr. Tringali: 

The New Jersey Department of Health (the Department) is vested with the 
responsibility of carrying out the provisions of the Health Care Facilities Planning Act, 
N.J.S.A. 26:2H-1 et seq., which was enacted, in part, to ensure that all hospital and 
related health care services rendered in the State of New Jersey are of the highest quality. 
As defined at N.J.S.A. 26:2H-2(b), health care services include any pre-hospital care 
rendered by basic life support personnel. In addition, the Emergency Medical Services 
Act, N.J.S.A. 26:2K-7 et seq., authorizes the Department to certify Emergency Medical 
Technicians (EMTs). In furtherance of the objectives set forth in the statutes, the 
Department has adopted regulations that govern the training, certification and 
professional conduct of EMTs and EMT candidates. See N.J.A.C. 8:40A, EMTs: Training 
and Certification. 

On September 6, 2019, the Department's Office of Emergency Medical Services 
(OEMS) received a notification that you were criminally charged with aggravated sexual 
assault. Consistent with its regulatory authority and OEMS policy, OEMS opened an 
investigation in response to this notification. 

Upon opening the investigation, the OEMS investigator confirmed that you are 
currently certified as an EMT in New Jersey. Further, the investigator confirmed that you 
were charged with the following under Complaint No. W-2019-000199-1326 in Manalapan 
Township, New Jersey: 

1. Aggravated sexual assault, in violation of N.J.S.A. 2C:14-2(a)(7).

Specifically, the complaint alleged that on or about September 1, 2019, you 

performed oral sex on a male victim while the victim was sleeping. Based upon this 
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0130V on your correspondence, and forward your request to: 

New Jersey Department 
Office of Legal & Regulatory Compliance 

P.O. Box 360, Room 805 
Trenton, NJ 08625-0360 

Failure to submit a written request for a hearing within 30 days from the date of this 
notice shall be interpreted as an acceptance of this Department's decision to revoke your 
EMT certification, thereby, negating any further appeal rights and converting this action 

into a final agency decision. If you have any questions concerning this matter, please 
contact Eric Hicken, Chief of Operation and Enforcement, at (609) 633-7777 or via email 
at Eric.Hicken@doh.nj.gov. 

Christopher Neuwirth, MA, MEP, CBCP, CEM 
Assistance Commissioner 
PHILEP Division 

CC: Terry Clancy, Acting Director, OEMS 
Eric Hicken, Chief of Licensing, Inspection and Enforcement 
James Sweeney, Investigator 

SENT VIA REGULAR U.S. MAIL AND 
CERTIFIED MAIL# 
 RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED 

Page 3 of3 


